Cromarty Tennis Club

Minutes from the Annual General Meeting

held at 7:00pm on April 24, 2007 

in the Executive Boardroom of the Delta Sydney

Call to Order 7:04pm

In attendance: Richard Lorway, Betty Farrell, Sterling MacVicar, Theresa Campbell,  Pam MacLeod, Ken Haley, Chris MacNeil, Jim Peers, Pat Johnston, Tanya Fifield, Peter Cloake

Regrets: Bob King, Carol Richardson, Bill Buckland, Kevin MacNeil, 

Welcome & Opening Remarks
Sterling welcomed all  to the Annual General Meeting of the Cromarty Tennis Club and reviewed some of the highlights of the past year.

Agenda Additions/Amendments

The agenda was reviewed. CBRM was added under the Financial Report. Front of Clubhouse added to Grounds. Agenda approved with additions.

Review of Previous Minutes

The past minutes were reviewed.

MOTION: It was moved by Betty, seconded by Pam that the minutes be approved as written. Passed.

Financial Report

Sterling reported that the year end financial statements were not yet ready, but would be tabled at the next Executive Meeting to be held in May and made available to general membership at that time.

John Miller has resigned as Treasurer effective immediately. Sterling acknowledged John’s many years of service and thanked him for his effort. 

It was discussed that Cromarty may need to pay someone to do financial statements in future. It was agreed that we would seek quotes for same.

RE: CBRM – The CBRM is a year and a half behind on payment of the annual operating grant as specified in our lease. Richard and Sterling outlined past phone calls, emails, conversations and formal letter attempting to resolve the matter, to no avail.

MOTION: It was moved by Pat, seconded by Betty that Cromarty send another letter - copied to Councilor Tom Wilson- detailing Cromarty’s contribution to the community, monies spent on grounds, etc. and again ask for remittance of annual payments owing.

Election of Directors and Officers

Sterling reviewed the list of Officers and Directors for consideration. A call for nominations was put to the floor. Peter Cloake and Chris MacNeil agreed to serve as directors for 2007.

With the resignation of John Miller, the position of Treasurer is vacant. Sterling and Richard will comprise a committee tasked with identifying a replacement.

MOTION: It was moved by Betty, seconded by Pam that the Directors and Officers as listed be elected as a slate. Passed. 

(The full list of Officers and Directors for 2007 is attached as an appendix to these minutes.)
Grounds & Maintenance

Sterling announced that Donnie is retiring as head of the committee after many years of service and thanked him for his efforts. Pat agreed to take on the role.

Sterling outlined the many things accomplished last year. All agreed that there is more to be done and that we have the resources to move forward with a number of things: Bike racks, extending fencing behind 3 and 4, replacing the sign, etc. 

Sterling to contact Don Matheson re: used bike racks.

MOTION: It was moved by Ken, seconded by Theresa that Pat develop and execute a plan to fill in the area in front of the main entrance with patio stones. Passed

Pat said she would get some quotes and present at the next meeting.

Registration
Registration Days - 1-3pm, Saturday and Sunday, May 19th & 20th.
It was discussed and agreed that Registration will be taken on a PC this year. Jim Peers agreed to help Theresa and said he could provide a laptop for the purpose.
Team Tennis

Jim Peers agreed to head up Team Tennis again this year. He is looking for any help and suggestions members can provide to make the evening more successful.

Membership

A number of strategies to boost membership were discussed. Posting flyers at various workplaces, ads, etc. Richard proposed a concept for an opening mixer tournament (See attached) to encourage new and returning players to try out Cromarty.

MOTION: It was moved by Betty, seconded by Chris that Cromarty host an opening mixer tournament the third weekend in June. Passed.

RL and Jim to head up the organizing committee for the event.

It was also discussed and agreed that Cromarty should create a Promotions Committee to be responsible for all promotions and advertising. Committee consists of Sterling, Peter and Jim.

Hiring Committee

There were a number of concerns raised re: the hiring process and the duties of the instructors. All agreed that there needed to be some improvement in procedures and specifications.

It was agreed that the Head Instructor should be accountable to the Executive and should provide a report at the beginning of executive meetings. 

It was agreed that there should be job descriptions and a list of duties which all instructors must sign off on.

A Hiring Committee was established to hire for this year,   and to deal with the above issues and report to the next meeting. Tanya agreed to chair the committee. Pat Johnston, Theresa, Pam and (hopefully) Jim Nemeth will also serve on the committee. 

Next Executive Meeting

The next meeting of Cromarty’s executive will take place at 6:30 pm on May 28th in the clubhouse. 

Reminder: Last year it was agreed that we would hold regular executive meetings the last Tuesday of each month during the tennis season (as a minimum); special meetings as needed. Should be discussed at next meeting. 

New Business

Guest Registration – The process for registering guests and collecting fees was discussed. One idea was to pay to have supervisors on hand during hours that instructors not present. However, this was felt to be impractical. Ken suggested that we change the wording from guest fee to “daypass.” This may change attitudes towards paying. All agreed.

Cable TV – Peter asked about getting cable hooked up so visitors could watch sporting events. Discussion ensued with some pro and some con. Peter will look into prices and process, and report back to executive.

DVDs – There was discussion about acquiring DVDs for rain days.

Kids outreach – Jim asked if we should establish a process for identifying needy kids and giving free memberships. It was pointed out that we already do this to some extent, but informally so as not to stigmatize the recipients. It was agreed to continue operating in this manner.

Wednesday Night – There were some concerns about the way that the Competitive Night operates. Was the new plan instituted? What were the results? Could it be improved? etc. Sterling said that he would speak with Mark and ask him to report to the executive on last year’s experience.

Player Development – Kevin MacNeil has agreed to help out with bringing adult players along. Holding clinics, teaching lessons, etc. All agreed that it was a great initiative.

Motion to adjourn: Ken, Betty @ 9:22pm
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